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News You Can Use
Meeting Schedule

Meetings to be held this week at 
the Natelli Community Center:

Wednesday, June 18—Design 
Review, 1:30 PM

Upcoming Meetings:

Monday, June 23—Finance, 6 PM 
(please note the change from the 
previously announced 7 PM)

Tuesday, June 24—Board of 
Directors, 6:30 PM

Brass Mailbox Numbers

We have been encouraging 
residents to clean their brass 
mailbox numbers so they are 
clearly legible. A resident reports 
that he discovered to his chagrin 
that the replacement numbers 
he had ordered were not sollid 
brass, but had just a brass coating. 
He found that the correct style, 
in solid brass is available on Ebay 
at the following link: http://www.
ebay.com/itm/2-SOLID-BRASS-
MAILBOX-HOUSE-ADDRESS-
NUMBERS-Sold-Each-CLEAR-
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Urbana Music Festival This Weekend

The sixth annual Urbana 
Music Festival and Bistro has 
grown and changed since its 

successful start in 2009 and returns 
on Saturday, June 21, 2014 from 2 
PM-7 PM. The festival has added a 
new Bistro area where attendees and 
families can gather and listen to live 
music while enjoying award-winning 
food from several area food trucks 
and vendors. There will be tables and 
chairs in the designated Bistro Area. 
The day of the festival kicks off with 
a 5K Family Fun Run sponsored by 
the Frederick YMCA. The music 
begins at the start of the festival, which will now run from 2 pm-7 pm this 
year.

The event schedule is as follows:

2-3:00 pm—Ted Garber—Frederick’s hometown hero! Ted Garber’s smoky, 
bluesy vocals, howling harmonica riffs, and screaming guitar licks are enticing 
audiences and taking fans on a diverse musical journey from the Big Apple to 
the Big Easy, hovering in the Mississippi Delta before heading South of the 
Border.

3:30-5:00 pm—Patty Reese Band—With influences including Janis Joplin, 
Bruce Springsteen, and Aretha Franklin, Patty Reese is winner of eleven 
WAMMIES, including Album of the Year, Artist of the Year, and Roots Rock 
Vocalist. With the voice and musicianship on Reese’s latest release, Strong 
Medicine, it couldn’t be clearer that the medicine is working.

5:30-7:00 pm—Sol Driven Train—Hailing from Charleston, SC, Sol Driven 
Train features rotating vocalists as well as horns, strings, and percussion to 
craft unique and rich music that combines American pop and folk styles with 
their own port-town sound. 

Attractions throughout the day include: Bistro Area with several award-
winning food trucks and vendors, including Curley Q’s BBQ, Capital 
Chicken & Waffles, Family Meal, Feelin’ Crabby, Pinzanos, Rita’s Italian Ice, 
and more! Fort Detrick’s life sized Safety Trailer, Fire and Rescue vehicles; 
Pony rides, petting zoo, moon bounce, inflatable slide and obstacle course; 
Karate and salsa dancing demonstrations; Meet and greet with Frederick 
Keys’ Keyote, Max the Bunny (of Max & Ruby), Clifford the Big Red Dog, 
and Sneaks the Cat.

Questions? Concerns? 
Contact Us

On-site Office: 9023 Harris St. 
Frederick, MD 21704 
Phone: 301-831-4810 
Fax: 301-831-4811
Email: vouadmin@casinc.biz
Office Hours: 10 AM- 4 PM
General Manager: Aimee Winegar 
Asst. Manager: Julie Virnelson
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Whom Do You Call?

Frederick County Sheriff’s Office  
Non-Emergency Number: 301-600-2071
Washington Gas: 800-752-7520
Allegheny Power: 800-255-3443
Frederick County Water and Sewer: 
301-600-2187 M-F; 301-600-2194 after 
hours and holidays
VOU After Hours Emergency: 
888-788-2678

COATED-/181396622939. Many 
thanks to Ken Beal for his research.

YMCA Camps at VOU

The YMCA will be holding summer 
camps for children ages 6-13 at 
the Natelli Community Center 
beginning June 16. Camps include 
Superhero Academy (June 16-20), 
Zombie Survival Training Camp 
(July 7-11), and Secret Agent 
Academy (July 28-August 1). To 
register, please visit the YMCA 
website, www.frederickymca.org, 
or you can stop by the Green Vall. 
Questions? Please contact Jennifer 
Coppit at 301-607-6900. 

Summer Soccer Bugs

Registration is now open for 
Summer Soccer Bugs classes in 
Urbana! The Summer session 
will run from June 21 - August 
16 (no class July 5). Classes will 
be held Saturdays from 9-9:50 
a.m. (2-3 year olds), 10-10:50 a.m. 
(3-4s) and 11-11:50 a.m. (4-5s). 
The cost to participate is $100 
per child, and sibling discounts 
are available. Space is limited 
and will be filled first-come, 
first-served, so register early 
to secure your preferred class/
time! Registration is available by 
phone at 240-899-4183 or online 
at:http://mysoccerbugs.com/Main/
SoccerBugs_Urbana.html

Water Fitness Classes and Master’s Swimming

Come check out the many water fitness classes at the VOUT sponsored 
by the YMCA! Shallow Water Workout:  A low impact but high 
intensity water aerobics class where no swimming skills are needed. 

Deep Water Workout :  This class is designed to burn fat and increase 
cardiovascular fitness, range of motion and muscle tone.  

Check the VOU website for the full schedule. The cost is $24 per 4-week 
session for YMCA members, $28 per 4-week session for non-members (VOU 
residents only). For information on schedules, visit the VOU website; to 
register, please visit the YMCA website, www.frederickymca.org, or call 
Jennifer Coppit at 301-670-6900.

If you are interested in Master’s Swimming, there are two options, at $90 for 
the whole season!

Option #1: Mondays and Wednesdays, 7 to 8 PM until June 23;  after June 
23, from 8 to 9 PM. To sign up, contact Hannah at hredler@smcm.edu or call 
240-586-1427. 

Option #2: Mondays and Wednesdays, 10:30 AM to 11:30 AM; Tuesdays 
and Thursdays, 7 to 8 PM until June 23; after June 23, from 8 to 9 PM. To 
sign up, contact Zoe at zmcilmail@smcm.edu.

Homeowner’s Workshop Planned for  
Neighborhood Green Program

Frederick County’s Office of Sustainability & Environmental Resources 
(OSER) will be offering an expanded Neighborhood Green program to 
help eligible landowners in your area create personalized plans for their 

properties to control stormwater runoff and reduce pollutants from entering 
our local waterways that feed into the Chesapeake Bay. A Homeowner’s 
Workshop will be held Tuesday, June 17, 2014 at the Natelli Community 
Center, 9023 Harris Street. For more information, please visit http://www.
frederickcountymd.gov/NGreen to fill out a Homeowner Interest Form, ot 
email Suzanne Cliber at SCliber@frederickcountymd.gov, phone: 301-600-
7414.


